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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
Quilting since 1973  

Meeting the second Monday 
of each month 

September through May 

(except December) 

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. 

Program & Meeting 

at 7:00 p.m. 

College View Seventh-Day 
Adventist Church 
4015 S 49th Street 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

Volume 39, Number 8  May 2012 

Monday, May 14, 2012 • 7:00 pm 
Speaker: Gail Garber 

Liberalism in Quilting: Free-form Art Quilts 
Never one to adhere to rules, I began breaking the quilting edicts soon 
after I learned the basics necessary to create an original design. Problems 
with bindings on corners? Just leave the corners off! It’s fun and easy to 
be your own designer, and to break away from the tedium of repetitive 
block design. Gail will lead you on a journey of exploration, from the valley of tradition, along the 
rocky road of great ideas gone wrong, to the rainbow peaks of increased creativity in quilts! 
http://gailgarber.com 

May Holders and Folders: 
Thank you to everyone who pitched in to 
help us parade the quilts around the room.  

We have spots open for May.  Thank you 
in advance for your help and support. 
Contact Deb Bauer-Knopp @ 402-540-
9449  or littledebbie960@gmail.com. 
Looking forward to seeing you in the front 
row at the next meeting. Deb Bauer-Knopp 

May Greeters 
Betty Tenhulzen 
Sandy Gruntorad 
LaDonna Pankoke  
 
 

Plain Print by Email 
To help the cost of postage, we have a Yahoo 
Group named LincolnQuiltersGuild on the 
internet.  We’re trying to make it easier for 
Plain Print and other important messages to be 
sent out to LQG members.   

Each person who signed up to receive Plain 
Print by email will receive an email from 
PlainPrint@LincolnQuiltersGuild.org  

It will have a link to click on that takes you 
straight to the LQG web site Newsletter page. 
You select the newsletter you want to print. 
Click on the link.  It loads on Adobe Reader. 
You can read or print it.   
IF YOU DID NOT RECEIVE YOUR PLAIN 
PRINT VIA THIS EMAIL METHOD, PLEASE 
EMAIL KATE LAUCOMER at 
katequilt@yahoo.com AND LET HER KNOW. 

May 15, 2012 Class Registration 
Who/What: Gail Garber teaching Goose is Loose – Designing with Freeform Shapes 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, May 15, 2012 
 9:00-4:00 pm 
 $40.00 per person/ $7.00 workbook fee 
Location: College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church, 49th & Prescott Ave. 
 Come in doors on south east, ground level. 

Your Name:  
Your Address: ________________________________________________________ 

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night _________________________  

Email _______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG. (If you don’t have email, include a business size self-addressed envelope) 

Kate Laucomer, 11201 S. 98th Street • Lincoln, NE 68526 • (402) 423-4611 • KateQuilt@yahoo.com 

When you send in your registration and check, please make check out for the amount of the class only. 



2 

 

Afternoon Groups 
Piecemakers 
Sew Creative • 5221 S. 48th Street 

1:00 pm • 4th Thursday of the 
month. For more information: Willa 
Smith 420-2422. Please leave a message and I will 
return your call. Or email me at 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

Ladies of the Lodge 
The Grand Lodge at the Preserve 

80th & Pioneers Blvd. • 1:00pm, 3rd Tuesday of the 
month. Enter North door and take the elevator to 
the 4th floor lounge. For more information call 
Nancy Simmons 423-4947. 

Cuddle Quilt Workshops 
College View Seventh Day Adventist Church 
Resource Room 
4108 Prescott Ave. • 9 am-2 pm • 1st Friday of the 
month. Vicky Skuodas, co-chair person. Join us in 

planning our Cuddle Quilts and also to pick up kits 
to work on during the month. 

Evening Groups 
Evening Stars 
Sew Creative • 5221 S. 48th Street 
6:30 pm • 4th Monday of the month 

For more information, contact Dana Atteberry at 474-
1150. 

The Northeast Lincoln Sew-and-Sews  
Meets the 3rd Monday from 6:00-8:00 pm at the 
Anderson Branch Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave.  For 
more information contact Kim Shelley at 467-4266. 

Quilts of Valor 
Meets the 1st Sunday of the month from 12:30-4:00 
pm at Hancock’s Fabrics • 6800 P Street.  
Contact Sara Kenny at sarakenny@yahoo.com  or 
Julia Schroder at jschroeder@inetnebr.com if you 
have questions. 

Anyone is welcome to attend these groups. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published eight months of the year:  
September, October, November, 
January, February, March, April, and 
May. 

Editor and Layout: 

To be announced 
Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

Next September 

newsletter deadline: 

August 15 

ADVERTISING  
Business Ad Rates: 
A 3½" x 2" sized ad is $25 for the first 
month and $20 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is $40 for the first 
month and $35 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $10.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 

President's Message 
This year has passed so quickly!  I would have never believed that it would be 
filled with so many great experiences!  Serving as your President has been very 
rewarding.  I now have many more “guild friendships” that I will cherish and 
continue to foster.  I look forward to coming to meetings and visiting with you.  I 
am pleased that you have been so supportive of the Guild activities. One of my 
goals this past year has been to encourage our members to participate in Guild 

activities while forming and strengthening friendships.  I believe every one of our programs has 
been successful this year because of all of you. This is a remarkable Guild and I am proud to have 
served and represented everyone in it. I extend congratulations and best wishes to our new Board 
and thank them for agreeing to serve.  I am confident they will receive as much support as the 
current Board and I have.  I will serve the coming year as an advisor to the Board and will then take 
my place among you, knowing that I am better for the experience. 

Thank you all for everything, 

Joyce Pope 

Mini-Quilt 
Donation 
Reminder 
These members have signed up to 
donate a mini-quilts for the month of 
May plus other items from others.   

DeEtte Turgeon 
Joni Sauter 
Chris Taylor 
Sherry Taylor 

Remember to bring your dollars and 
extra coins to buy a ticket for these 
special hand made items. The cost is 
only 50¢ per ticket. You can purchase 
as many tickets as you wish to increase 
your chances of winning. 

September 11, 2012 Class Registration 
Who/What: Heather Thomas teaching Doodle & Dance, and Flowers & Flourish; Machine 

Quilting. Heather’s website: www.wildheatherdesigns.com 

Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, September 11, 2012 
 9:00-4:00 pm 
 $45.00 per person/ $10.00 kit fee 
Location: College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church, 49th & Prescott Ave. 
 Come in doors on south east, ground level. 

Your Name:  
Your Address: ________________________________________________________ 

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night _________________________  

Email _______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG. (If you don’t have email, include a business size self-addressed envelope) 

Vicky Skuodas, 431 E 11 Street • Crete, NE 68333 • (402) 826-5008 • gs20937@windstream.net 

When you send in your registration and check, please make check out for the amount of the class only. 
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LQG Treasurer Report 
March 2012 

Beginning Checking Balance 3/1/2012 $13,097.05 

INCOME 
 Checking Interest 1.03 
 Membership 55.00
 Mini Raffle 181.00
 Programs and Classes 665.00 
 Santa Socks 10.00 
 Miscellaneous 118.00 
 Nebraska State Windmill Pattern 36.00 
 Newsletter advertising 200.00 
 Quilt Show (2012) 1,252.00

 TOTAL INCOME $2,518.03 

EXPENSES 
 Administrative 89.87 
 Insurance and Bonding 29.14
 Meeting and Resource Room rent 200.00 
 Miscellaneous 23.55 
 National Quilting Day 497.94
 Programs and Classes 2,050.52 
 2012 Quilt Show 949.00
 Fair Awards 35.00
 Quilts for Community 24.61 

 TOTAL EXPENSES $3,899.63 
   ======== 
OVERALL TOTAL ($1,381.60) 
Ending Checking Account Balance 3/31/2012 $11,645.95 
Current CD value: Next maturation date: 1/4/2013 $30,093.57 
  ======== 
TOTAL ASSETS 3/31/2012 $41,739.52 

Sherry Taylor 2011-2012 LQG Treasurer 

Upcoming and ongoing events from IQSC 
Public tours are offered free with admission Tuesdays through 
Saturdays at 11:00 am and on Saturdays at 1:00 pm. The museum 
is closed on Mondays. 

2012 brings more quilts, artistry, and cultural context from the 
International Quilt Study Center & Museum.  You may view online 
exhibitions and download full releases and high resolution images 
directly from our website, QuiltStudy.org  .  

EXHIBITIONS  
What's In A Name? Inscribed Quilts  thru 12/3/12  
A Tribute to Ardis James thru 7/29/12  
Jean Ray Laury: Getting It All Together   3/2/12 – 9/2/12  
American Quilt Study Group 19th Century Stars Selections  4/3/12 – 
8/19/12  
Quilts of the Homesteading Era, ongoing 

EVENTS 
EVERY WEEK: Docent – led tours of exhibitions (1 hr. long)  
Every Tuesday - Saturday at 11:00 am and Saturday at 1:00 pm 

Friday, May 4th  
FREE First Friday Admission, 4:30-7:00 pm  
Talk (at 5:30) and book signing by Donna di Natale Anna’s Quilt:A 
Classic Design for Modern Quilters THIS IS NEW 

 

Santa Socks 2012 
The Lincoln Quilters Guild will once again be 
collecting items that can be donated to family 
agencies in Lincoln for Christmas 2012. Christmas 
may seem like a long way off but it’s not too early 
to start thinking about purchasing items that you can bring in 
throughout the year. Here are some of the ideas for this 
calendar year. 

MAY:   Baby items/hats, booties, bibs, blankets, soft books, 
baby toys  

SEPTEMBER:  Back to school items. Pencils/markers, 
drawing paper, coloring books/crayons, pocket calendars 

OCTOBER:  Personal items for all ages. Washcloths, small 
Kleenex packets, deodorant, baby wipes, lotion, soap, 
shampoo, conditioner, hairspray, toothbrushes, toothpaste, 
hand sanitizers, nail polish,  

NOVEMBER:  Bring your Christmas stockings and sacks, 
cash to vote on your favorite stocking, Christmas ornaments 
and stocking stuffers.  

Remember, you can bring your donation to any guild meeting 
during the year. There will be totes near the South doors for 
you deposit your items in. 

Thank you for your support! 
Kim Weide and Joany Knight 

 

Save the Date! 
Santa Sock Sewing Day will be held at 
the Bernina Sewing Studio on Saturday, 
July 21 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. 

Please bring your sewing machine and 
basic sewing supplies. We have patterns 
and fabric but you are welcome to bring 
fabric also. In addition the making socks, 
we will also be making Santa Sacks. 

Sunday, May 20th  
1:15-4:00 pm:  Quilt Identification Day  
Reservations are required; please call (402) 472-6549.  
Nonmembers:  $15 per quilt + $6 General Admission  
Members:  $10 per quilt 

Tuesday, May 22nd  

THIS IS NEW  
Noon:  Tuesday Talk: New Quilt Acquisitions: International, with 
Curator Marin Hanson  

Questions? Please contact 
Maureen Ose, Communications Coordinator 
International Quilt Study Center & Museum 
Department of Textiles, Clothing and Design 
PO Box 830838 • 1523 N. 33rd  Street • Lincoln, NE 68583-0838 
www.quiltstudy.org • 402-472-7232 • FAX 402-472-2008 
mose2@unl.edu 
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild – April 9, 2012 
College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church – Lincoln, Nebraska 

President Joyce Pope called the meeting to 
order, thanked our speaker, Linda Carlson, 
and welcomed everyone. 
Old Business 
The proposed Bylaw changes were handed 
out at the March meeting and were printed 
in the April Plain Print. Extra copies were 
offered and Joyce called for discussion on 
the proposed Bylaw changes. There wasn’t 
any discussion and it was moved and 
seconded to accept the changes. Joyce 
called for a vote by show of hands and the 
Bylaw changes were approved. 

The proposed budget was handed out at 
the March meeting. The April Plain Print 
had the comments regarding the budget but 
the actual budget was inadvertently omitted. 
Joyce offered extra copies and then called 
for discussion on the proposed Budget. 
There wasn’t any discussion and it was 
moved and seconded to accept the Budget 
as printed. Joyce called for a vote by show 
of hands and the Budget was approved. 

New Business 
Linda Pumphrey, National Sales Manager 
for AccuQuilt and also Co-chair of the 
American Quilt Study Group Seminar 2012 
came forward to extend two invitations to 
area events. There will be a Barn Quilt 
Unveiling Event Friday, June 22 at 
AccuQuilt’s new headquarters in Omaha. If 
you plan to attend, please RSVP by May 1st.  
Linda also told about the AQSG Seminar 
that will be in Lincoln October 3-7 and 
asked that we consider attending and/or 
volunteering for the four day event. 

The minutes of the March meeting were 
printed in the Plain Print and were approved 
as printed. 
The March Treasurer’s report was printed in 
the Plain Print and remanded for audit. 

Sue McKee and Kathy Morgan gave us 
information about the fall bus trip 
September 21-22.  They won’t tell us where 
we are going but we will go to five quilt 
shops on Friday and four on Saturday. 
Reservations and $50 deposit are due May 
1st.  

Kate Laucomer, Nominations Committee, 
had the proposed slate of officers come 
forward. There were no nominations from 
the floor and it was moved and seconded to 
accept the slate.  President, Sandy 
Anderson; VP, Vicky Skuodas;  Secretary, 
Barb Caron; Treasurer, Christina Chapman; 
President Elect, Linda Daiker; co-VPs Elect, 
Sara Kenny and Mary Sedlak; Treasurer 
Elect Marsha Conley; and Advisor, Joyce 
Pope. Joyce called for a vote by show of 
hands and the officers were elected. 

Announcements from Sandy Anderson, 
President-elect: 
Sandy asked the seven visitors stand to be 

recognized and they were welcomed with 
applause. 

Congratulations to Kris Vierra for receiving 
2nd place in Jo-Ann Fabric’s nationwide 
Quilt Your Colors contest. 

Quilt show t-shirts are here. Please pick 
your order up from Joni Sauter. 

Magazines are still available for sale. If you 
know of a place in our community that could 
use some of the leftover magazines, please 
see Vicky Skuodas. 

Henderson, Nebraska is having a Q125 
Quilt Show May 28-29. Contact the 
Henderson Chamber 402-723-4228 with 
questions. 

The NSQG has two more opportunities to 
hand quilt on the 150th Anniversary of 
Homestead Act Quilt, April 13 and 20 at the 
Homestead National Monument Education 
Center near Beatrice. 

QuiltNebraska 2012 will be July 26-29 at the 
LaVista Convention Center.  

Our speaker, Linda Carlson, donated four of 
her patterns for door prizes and Sandy gave 
them to lucky members with birthdays in 
April. 

Committee Reports: 
Elizabeth Sterns, 2012 Quilt Show Chair, 
said the show is only five weeks away. 
Please sign up to volunteer for the show.  
Tickets for our raffle quilt are still available 
so please keep selling tickets and don’t 
forget to turn in ticket stubs.  
Challenge Quilts deadline was tonight.  

There are five categories for quilts in our 
show and registration deadline is May  1st. 
Please go to www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 
and enter your quilts in the quilt show.  

Six billboards advertising our show will start 
showing April 23. We have posters and 
bookmarks available for members to post 
and handout. Please spread the word about 
our show and invite people to attend.  

There will be a youth workshop on the 2nd 
floor to learn to make quilt blocks and the 
blocks will go into a Quilts Of Valor quilt. 
Please consider donating red/white/blue 
fabric that can make 2.5”x6.5” strips for the 
blocks. 

Volunteers for overnight security are 
needed. Please volunteer with Lora Yardley 

White glove volunteers should contact 
Kathy Phillip. 

Please donate a quilted item for the Live 
Auction that will be held on Saturday, May 
19. 

Pam Wakeman and Tanna Kinnaman 
announced that this month nine of the 
Friendship Blocks were donated to the 
Cuddle Quilts and the rest were divided into 
six sets. Winners of the Friendship Blocks 

this month were: Jane Grabenstein-
Chandler, Joyce Pope, Anita Dover, 
Carolyn Kitterer, and LaDonna Pankoke. 
Pam then showed the quilt top she made 
from previous Friendship Blocks that were 
donated for our quilt show auction. Gloria 
Smith will quilt it and then it will be sold at 
auction May 19th. 

Mini-Raffle chairs, Barb Brown and Kathy 
Spitsen, announced $57.50 was raised 
through the three items donated tonight. 
Kim Shelley won the wall hanging donated 
by Cheryl Kupcinski. DeEtte Turgeon won 
the wall hanging donated by Vicky Skuodas. 
Susan Johnson-Russell won the tote/purse 
donated by Kathy Phillip. 

Barb Burton reminded us that the Lancaster 
County Fair is coming in August. Contact 
her if you would like to volunteer and please 
consider entering your quilts. 

Wanda Hein, IQSC & Museum Liaison, 
highlighted some of the activities going on 
at the IQSC&M. 

8:20pm Joyce adjourned the meeting to 
Show & Tell. 

Submitted by Sue Lantz, LQG Secretary 
 

Quilters 
Astrology 
Taurus 
 April 20 – May 20 

The Taurus quilter has a giant stash back 
home: not just gorgeous fabrics, but all 
kinds of beautiful objects and lovely 
collectibles that bring them pleasure by 
holding or looking at them.  These 
exquisitely made objects d’art and 
sensuous fabrics may come along to a 
class or conference simply for the pleasure 
of sharing their beauty with others. 

 

Keep me in Stitches 
You can take my TV and my trips to the 
beach. 

I don’t mind if I miss that political speech. 
When I skip a good movie, I won’t feel any 
guilt 

If you’ll let me stay home and sew on a 
quilt, 

or maybe a hanging, perhaps a new vest. 
With a project to work on, I’m feeling my 
best. 

I don’t darn old socks, and seldom mend 
britches, 

But  don’t take my quilting. Keep me in 
stitches! 

By  Bee Neeley Kuckelman 
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2012 LQG Bus Trip 
Friday and Saturday 

September 21 & 22, 2012 

A Forest, a Farm and a LakeA Forest, a Farm and a LakeA Forest, a Farm and a LakeA Forest, a Farm and a Lake    

Day One/5 quilt shops • Day Two/4 quilt shops 
You do not have to be a guild member to go.  

We need to reservations in as soon as possible. The bus trip is 
during Husker football season. If we wait till June 1 the busses 
will be booked up. If you are planning on going let Sue McKee 
or Kathy Morgan know as soon as possible.  
PRICE $100 – Includes bus, Day 2, lunch and Day 2 dinner. 

Lunch and Dinner on Day 1 are “on your own” meals.  

You will pay for your rooms, but we need room information to 
reserve. 

Hotel is an Americinn. It is a newer hotel with a nice common area, 
pool and hot tub, they have a Continental Breakfast (including some 
hot foods). 

Cost per Room: Queen (2 queen beds) $90 
 King (1 Kingbed) $90 
 Suites (1 King Bed and a pull out sofa-bed) $130 
 

If you have any questions, 

contact Kathy Morgan (402) 466-9269 

Or Sue McKee (402) 483-1783 

Reserve your seat by MAY 1 - $50 
(We chose this date so we can reserve the bus.) 

 
 

Name  ______________________________________________  

Address______________________________________________  

Phone ________________E-Mail___________________________ 

 Roommate(s) _________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

____________________________________________________  

PLEASE SELECT ONE: 

Room Size: □ Queen $90 (2 Queen Beds) 
 □ King   $90  (1 King Bed) 
 □ Suite $130 (1 King and 1 Pullout Sofa Bed) 
Make check for bus trip payable to LQG: 

Mail to: Sue McKee 
 PO Box 6214 
 Lincoln, NE 68506 

Balance of $50 due by August 15 

2012-2013 Proposed Slate of 
Officers 
The Nominations Committee had the proposed slate of officers 
come to the front of the room at the April 9, 2012 meeting. There 
were no nominations from the floor and it was moved and seconded 
to accept the slate. 

The following will be installed at the LQG May 14 meeting. 
President, Sandy Anderson; Vice President, Vicky Skuodas;  
Secretary, Barb Caron; Treasurer, Christina Chapman; President 
Elect, Linda Daiker; co-Vice Presidents Elect, Sara Kenny and Mary 
Sedlak; Treasurer Elect Marsha Conley; and Advisor, Joyce Pope. 

 

Fantastic 
One hot summer day, no air was stirring. 
I turned on a fan and was lulled by its whirring. 

Enjoying the breeze, I sat in my chair 

And picked up some old fabric scraps lying there. 

An emerald green and sapphire blue, 

Pure snowy white and garnet red too. 

Beginning to doze I relaxed my hand. 

The pieces were swirled in the air by the fan. 

I’ll always remember that day so serene. 

The whirling colors made a lovely scene. 

Their dancing was graceful as in a ballet, 

Those satins and velvets and bits of moiré. 

I turned off the fan, still asleep just half way. 

Or was I awake? I really can’t say. 

The scraps slowly floated down to the floor 

Into a design I’d not seen before. 

A crown set with jewels of green blue and red 

On top of Great-grandmother’s silky white head. 

By Bee Neeley Kuckelman 

 

Left to right: Marsha Conley, Sara Kenny, Mary Sedlak, Barb Caron, Sandy 
Anderson, Linda Daiker, Vicky Skuodas and Joyce Pope. 
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
2012 Quilt Show: 

May 18-20, 2012  
Nebraska Wesleyan University 

Weary Center 
North 53rd & Huntington 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

Registration Information 
All members of Lincoln Quilters Guild are 
encouraged to consider exhibiting some of 
their work in the 2012 quilt show.  The 
following guidelines will help members plan 
their entries and help Quilt Show volunteers 
with the proper display and return of items. 

Please read carefully before completing 
registration form(s)! 

• Exhibitors must be members of Lincoln 
Quilter Guild unless exhibiting by 
invitation of the Quilt Show Committee. 

• Items must not have previously been 
shown in an LQG quilt show unless by 
invitation of the Quilt Show Committee. 

• Show categories are: 

General – This includes bed quilts (crib to 
king), wall hangings, throws, miniatures, 
table runner or toppers, art quilts, etc.  The 
item must hang flat; no dolls, garments, 
handbags, etc.  A limit of 4 entries in this 
category per member will be allowed.  One 
series of up to 4 pieces will be allowed per 
member and will count as one item. 

Challenge – “Take Something Old and Let 
It’s Sparkle Out”  

Quilts of Valor (QOV) Made according to 
QOV guidelines, these quilts will be 
donated to the QOV project after the show 
and will not be returned to the maker. 

Young Quilt Artists – Quilts made by LPS 
Bryan Focus School students 

Intergenerational Quilting - Limit of two 
per child; quilt project done predominately 
by the child with help of LQG member. 

• A separate registration form must be 
completed for each entry. 

• All entries must be finished projects; 
hanging sleeves are not necessary for 
quilt show entry. 

• All entries must be clean, smoke and 
odor free. 

• A label with the entrant’s name and the 
name of the piece must be permanently 
attached to each quilt. 

• The exhibitor is responsible for insurance 
on their entries. 

• Items entered in the quilt show may be 

photographed as video and flash 
cameras are allowed at the quilt show. 

• All quilts must remain on display for the 
duration of the show.  Quilts will not be 
released until the entire show has been 
taken down.   

• Registration will be done online.  If you do 
not have online access, contact the 
registrar at 402-423-3863 or at the Quilt 
Show table during Guild meetings. 

• Online registration deadline for Challenge 
items is April 9th.  Challenge items must 
be turned in at the April Guild meeting 
(April 9th) 

• All other items to be displayed in the 2012 
quilt show should be delivered to the 
Weary Center on Tuesday, May 15, 2012 
between 7:15 am and 7:00 pm. 

REGISTRATION  DEADLINE FOR 
ENTRIES OTHER THAN CHALLENGE 

ITEMS IS MAY 1, 2012! 

 

2012 Quilt Show LQG 
Members Live Auction 

Saturday, 
May 19th 1:30 

pm 
Still Need 50! 

We usually auction around 100 items in our 
Live Auction and we are only half way 
there. 

Our May Guild meeting is the week of our 
quilt show so we would really like to have 
your donations by May 10th. Please call 
one of us to make arrangements to drop off 
your quilt item or, if need be, to have one of 
us pick up your donation. 

Cathie Miller 402-429-7230 
6701 South 84th 

Sue Lantz 402-489-1441 
3511 South 79th 

Chris Taylor 402-421-2912 
5919 Norman Road 

 

Quilt Show Silent Auction 
May 17, 18 and 19 

Children “Quilt of 
Valor” blocks 

Children will have a chance to "sparkle" at 
our quilt show as they try their hand at 
sewing blocks and creating a Quilt of 
Valor.  Each child will sew two three-strip 
blocks in the rail fence pattern out of red, 
white, and blue fabric.  They will keep one 
for themselves and contribute one to our 
quilt of valor. Here's how you can help with 
this project. 

We need contributions of precut fabric strips 
in red, white or blue fabric.  They should be 
cut 2½ x 6½ inches.  You can bring these to 
the April or May meetings and put them at 
the show table or give them to Becky 
Haynes.  We also need another sewing 
machine to use at the show that will simply 
sew straight seams AND we need 
volunteers to assist the children with their 
stitching. 

You can sign up for 1 to 3 hour shifts during 
the show hours – 10 am to 6:00 pm on 
Friday, Saturday or Sunday.  This may be a 
good time to work on your own projects or 
make additional blocks for the children's 
quilt, as well. 

Please contact Becky at 402-483-7020 
(leave a message) or at 
haynes1213@aol.com. Thank you for 
building our quilting future and helping 
children honor our soldiers. 

Quilt Drop-off info 
All quilts entered in the LQG Quilt Show 
2012 should be delivered to the Weary 
Center (Nebraska Wesleyan Campus-
corner of No. 53rd & Huntington) on 
Tuesday, May 15 between the hours of 7:30 
am and 7:00 pm.  If you are not able to 
deliver your entries or make arrangements 
for someone to do so for you during this 
time period, please make special 
arrangements prior to May 15 with Judy 
Lane, phone: 402-466-4541, email: 
judithblane@yahoo.com. 

NOTE:  If you are not able to pick up your 
quilt at the end of the show, you must give a 
signed permission note with the name of 
the person picking up your quilt to the quilt 
drop-off personnel when you deliver your 
quilt prior to the show. 
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QOV Challenge for Guild Quilt Show! 
Each member of the Lincoln Quilters Guild is challenged to make a 
QOV for the May 2012 Quilt Show. 

QOVs will be displayed upstairs and along the railings in the Quilt 
Show venue, and will be awarded after the show (you will not get 
your QOV back after the show). 

Help us cover our wounded warriors.  

Long-armers needed to quilt QOVs.   

Quilters provide pieced tops and backings, and if needed, batting.  
Long-armers are asked to provide thread and quilting services. 

Contact: Sara Kenny (sara@qovf.org or 402-960-6560) or  

Julia Schroeder (julias@qovf.org or 402 483-1763). 

Thank you in advance for your help! 

Frequent Asked Questions: 

Size:  Lap size to twin bed size (meaning minimum width of the quilt 
should be 55” and maximum width is 72”;  minimum length is 65” 
and maximum length is 90”). 

Fabric: 100% cotton, best quality you can afford. 

Color: Red, white and blue QOVs are the most popular but other 
“guy” colors are good, too.  Please avoid feminine or juvenile prints 

Pattern: your choice  

Quilting: machine quilted, not tied (you are invited to bring your 
finished tops and backings to the Guild meetings and we will find a 
long-armer to quilt for you) 

Label: quilter/s’ name/s, location, date, QOV and leave a space for 
the recipient’s name (labels can be downloaded from 
www.QOVF.org) 

Pillowcase: coordinating with your QOV to be used as a 
presentation case for the QOV. 

 

White Glovers needed for 
the Quilt Show 
Volunteers will be needed for the Spring 
Quilt show.  There are shifts of 2 hours on 
Thursday night, Friday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm, Saturday 10:00 am to 
6:00 pm and on Sunday 10:00 am to 6:00 pm.  The basic shift is 
10:00 am to Noon, Noon to 2:00 pm, 2:00 to 4:00 pm, etc. I would 
be willing to accommodate anyone's 2-hour shift they wanted to 
work.  8-10 volunteers are wanted per shift – hope folks will sign-up 
early for their choice of schedule. 

A great way to see the quilts "up close and personal" and to visit 
with people who love quilts for 2 hours. If someone wants to sign up 
for White Glove , sign-up sheets will be at the May meeting. 

Thanks – Kathy Phillip, 402-476-2274  

Viewers’ Choice Awards 
2012 Quilt Show 
Remember, you can have some input in this year’s Quilt 
Show as our Viewers  Choice Awards!  

We want to challenge you to try new and different things in 
your quilting… will it fit in any these categories?  It does NOT 
have to fit into a category to be in the show.  But it might be 
fun to make something for the show that will fit in a category. 

At the same time, we want to make the voting interesting for 
the viewers! 

• Appliqué • funniest/humor/ whimsical 
• Pieced • polka dot/stripes 
• hand quilted • mixed media  
• machine quilted • holiday:  any holiday 
• Sparkle • QOV 
• challenge: if you enter the challenge, your quilt will 
automatically be in this category 

• youth participation = child helped make a significant portion 
of the quilt. 

LQG Quilt Show Auctions DONATION FORM 
 
ITEM/Name of Quilt ______________________________________________________SIZE (length)_____  (width)_____ 

Donated by _______________________________________________________________  Phone___________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________  Email_______________________________ 

Made by __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Circle all that apply: 

HP     MP     HQ     MQ     HA     MA     Other techniques ____________________________________________________ 

Description/Story (process, materials, techniques, history) ___________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Other info _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

PLEASE NOTE: Wall Hangings need a sleeve and all quilted items need a label. 
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2011-2012 LQG Officers 
President – Joyce Pope 
President-elect – Sandy Anderson 
Vice President – Kate Laucomer and 
 Martha Lane  

Vice President-elect – Vicky Skuodas 
Treasurer – Sherry Taylor 
Treasurer-elect – Christina Chapman 
Secretary – Sue Lantz 
Advisor – Deb Bauer-Knopp 

• Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 

• BSR – Bernina Stitch Regulator 
• Horn Sewing Cabinets 
• Machine Repair 

1501 Pine Lake, #12 • Lincoln, NE 68512 
402-423-3108 

Check our website for our latest class offerings: www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• All over, edge to edge, and custom quilting available 
• Over 50 pantographs to choose from! 
• Fast turn-around 
• Binding service, custom labels, and photo quilts 
• Custom quilts – Have it your way! 

E-mail: kcustomquilting@aol.com • Phone: 402.484.7858 
in Lincoln, Nebraska 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

Nothing Sews Like a Bernina. Nothing. 

Thank you to our advertisers 
who help support 

this newsletter publication. 
Let your talents be known here.  


